California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council
Minutes
May 02, 2012
2:30 – 3:30 p.m. / BH - 302
Present: Keith Freeseman, Sharlene Sayegh, Cecile Lindsey, Beth Keely, Eileen Luhr, Susan Platt, Nielan Barnes, Wesley Woefel, Nat Hansuvadha, Sharon Downey, Seiji Steinmetz, Vincent Novack, Dan Zanutto, Xuemei Su, Lesley Farmer, Chikako Nagai, I-Hung Khoo, Mishelle Laws, Greg Armento, Dessie Underwood, Enrico Vettore.  

Excused: Thang Nguyen, Bruno Pernet, Linda-Marie Sundstrom

Guests: Jeet Joshee, AVP & Dean, International Education & CCPE; Eric Bullard, Associate Dean, CCPE

I. The meeting was called to order at 2:38pm.
II. The agenda was approved.
III. The minutes for March 7, 2012 PARC Meeting were approved.
IV. The minutes for April 18, 2012 PARC Meeting were approved.

V. Announcements
· Thank you for your work on the program reviews, insight, thoughtful comments support, collegiality, and collaboration during this past AY. Our Very Best Wishes in your summer endeavors!  

· PARC Steering Committee:  Keith Freesemann, PARC Chair; Seiji Steinmetz, PARC Vice Chair; Eileen Luhr, PARC Secretary;  Sharlene Sayegh, Director, Program Review and Assessment; and Cecile Lindsay, Vice-Provost, Academic Affairs.

· All PARC Members are enrolled in the PARC BeachBoard organization.

· Reminder:  PARC business is conducted electronically via BeachBoard.  Please bring your laptops or print material for meetings.
· Next scheduled PARC Meeting is September 5, 2012.

VI. New Business:
1. None
VII. 
Unfinished Business: 

1.  None  
VII. Program Review Presentations: 

· Mishelle Laws presented the UPRC report on the College of Continuing and Professional Education (CCPE) Report.  
· After the reading of the report, Dean Joshee commented on the results of the report.  He noted that CCPE faculty for degree programs are drawn from academic departments.  The CCPE uses a mixture of CSULB faculty and industry experts for non-degree programs.  
· Mishelle Laws discussed potential changes to the Committee’s recommendation that CCPE track the diversity among its faculty in degree and non-degree faculty (currently only faculty in degree programs get tracked).  Members of the committee recommended that the UPRC report change its recommendation to stipulate that CCPE establish a procedure for compiling data for non-credit faculty.   Other discussion centered on online courses for credit and the hiring of faculty.  
· After a discussion of the recommendations, changes were made to the CCPE recommendations #2, #4, & #5 and to Division of Academic Affairs and CSULB Administration recommendation #1, PARC approved the report and recommendations (pending correction of factual and editorial errors).  
VIII. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:37pm.



Respectfully submitted,

Eileen Luhr

These minutes have not been approved.

